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Sowing Seeds of Change
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Calendar

Baker County Grassroots Alliance
will meet Tuesday, April 11th at 7:00
PM at Mad Matildas. We will be
discussing the OTEC campaign and
the Local Food Directory

The Blue Mountain Chapter will meet
again in May -- watch for details.

The Snake River Chapter’s next
meeting is Thursday, April 20th at the
Malheur County Library. We will be
planning the pesticide workshop and
getting updates on language access.
issues.
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Celebrating a Successful OTEC Campaign with Your Help!

Oregon Trail Electric Co-op (OTEC) ballots arrived earlier this
week, and we hope you voted for Randy Joseph, the Oregon Rural
Action member and renewable energy advocate whose campaign we are
supporting. Dozens of members have spent months collecting petition
signatures for and telling their friends about Randy’s campaign. Now we
need your help! Please consider taking one or more of the following
steps described in the box to the right to support small-scale renewable
energy generation in northeast Oregon.

Oregon Rural Action continues to gain influence and public-
ity for its increasingly effective and lasting work in building
thriving local economies and communities. With your help, we can
elect Randy Joseph to the OTEC board. Let us know how you’d like to
support this campaign today!

We have much to celebrate through our energy campaign in recent
months. Two members were instrumental in initiating the Union County
Commissioners’ establishment of the Union County Renewable Energy

Committee in December 2005. Six members have since have been appointed to this public committee out
of its seven available seats; and board member Chuck Koch has been appointed chair of this committee.
The committee is charged with making recommendations to the county commissioners on the economic
development potential of small- and community-scale renewable energy generation projects, and meets

monthly.

Since January, the Blue Mountain Chapter and
Baker County Grassroots Alliance have collaborated in
collecting a total of 1,241 signatures for three petitions to
place candidates and members Randy Joseph and Norm
Cimon and one bylaw amendment on the OTEC ballot.
Thirty members were involved in this process, during which
dozens of green power flyers and Oregon Rural Action
brochures were also distributed. Only Randy was able to
secure a place on the ballot through this effort, as the
cooperative’s complicated bylaws deemed only 60% of
collected signatures to be valid. To support Randy’s
campaign, members have made generous contributions that
have enabled us to share Randy’s green power message in
newspaper and radio ads in Union, Baker, and Grant
counties. Staff and members organized a candidate forum in
Baker and Union counties, each drawing 30 attendees and a
local newspaper reporter. At least six letters to the editor
have been printed in 2 newspapers, and another 3-5 are
expected to be printed in 4 newspapers in the next week.

Thank you for your ongoing support of our work.
Let’s celebrate the success of our latest efforts to support
the development of renewable energy in northeast Oregon!
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Help Elect Randy Joseph! )
Here’s How:

Vote JOSEPH for OTEC! Ballots arrived
this week.

Make a donation to Randy’s campaign.
Just $10 purchases a 30-second radio spot
with a green power message. Let Colin
know as soon as possible if you’d like to
make a pledge so we can add your support
to our campaign’s growing public voice.
Checks can be made out to “Oregon Rural
Action” and mailed to PO Box 1231, La
Grande, OR 97850.

Forward Randy’s campaign email,
pass out flyers, or phone bank.
Contact Colin at colin @oraction.org or

975-2411 for details.

Write a letter to the editor. We can help
you brainstorm the angle you’d like to take
or fact check before you send it in.
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LOCAL FOOD AND FARM DIRECTORY

Food enthusiasts from Baker County Grassroots Alliance and
the Blue Mountain Chapter are gathering information to
create a Northeast Oregon Food and Farm Directory, which
would cover farm and ranch products in Baker, Union, and
Wallowa counties. Team members from BCGA and the Blue
Mountain Chapter are gathering names to include in the
directory. There will be a fee of $15 to be listed, which
includes a one-year membership with Oregon Rural Action;
the fee is waived for current members. The areas covered in
the Local Food Directory will include: contact information,
the farm and ranch products sold and their times of availabil-
iﬁ;, where to buy the products, and their farming practices.

e directory will be available at local distribution points and

who might be intereste

by mid-summer.

through the ORA office.

As we are in the name gqthering.stage, if you are interested in a listing or know of someone
( sted in a listing, please contact Julie Keniry at the Oregon Rural Action
office, 975-2411 or julie@oraction.org. We anticipate that the Directory will be available

UPCOMING EVENTS

The Western Organization of Resource Councils will be holding their Summer Board and Staff Training in Ontario
on June 8™ through the 10™. There will be some interesting workshops and trainings — if you are interested in attending,
please contact your local Chapter or call the Oregon Rural Action office at 541-975-2411. ORA members are wel-
come to join us for part or all of the meetings. Meal and lodging expenses, however, are individuals’ responsibility.

Please call us if you are interested in attending.

OREGON RURAL ACTION ANNUAL MEETING

SATURDAY, MAY 6™, CoMmMUNITY CONNECTIONS, 2810
CEDAR STREET, BAKER Crty, OReEGON 10:00 AM

The Annual Meeting and Annual Convention of Oregon Rural
Action will for the first time be held in Baker City. The main focus
of the business meeting will be to elect new Board members;
the following is the proposed slate:

David Bishop (Enterprise):
Nancy Gledhill (Ontario):

At-large member (2006-2008)
At-large member (2006-2008)

The on-going Board members include: Rich Minogue, At-large
member from La Grande, Randy Joseph, Baker County Grassroots
Alliance Chapter Representative, Rebecca Luna, Snake River
Chapter Representative, Chuck Koch, Blue Mountain Chapter
Interim Representative

Following the business meeting at 11:15 John Smilie from the
Western Organization of Resource Councils will talk about their
work and answer questions on how we can connect with other

western states in promoting sustainable communities.

We are interested in your input! The afternoon
| Convention workshop with Kevin Danaher will be: The |

Next Step — Taking Action Locally. It would be great
| if you could give us your ideas now — what do you think I
| that Oregon Rural Action could do to create thriving local
| economies? Clip and mail this piece of the newsletter
with your suggestions by May 1%. Or just give us a call!
See you soon.




